
Class of 2021  Class of 2022 Class of 2023 
Chris Butto Cheryl Ames, Secretary  Paul Joslin  
Mary Hobart Steve Drabkowski Rich Kirk  
Catherine Stuart, Rector’s Warden Cathy Hetznecker Andrew Coonradt, Accounting Warden 

 
Regular Meeting of the Vestry 

THE NEVIL MEMORIAL CHURCH OF ST. GEORGE, ARDMORE, PA 

Tuesday, August 4, 2020 

 

 

 

EVENING PRAYER           7:09 pm 

 

REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM JULY 6, 2020       7:30 pm  

• Corrections were made.      

• Paul Joslin made a motion to accept the minutes. 

• Catherine Stuart second.  

• Motion Passed 

 

                        

RECTOR’S REPORT           7:31 pm 

• Check-in  

o Recovering from today’s storms 

• Results from parish survey 

o Happy with results 

• Reopening plans – committee  

o Date to reopen for in service 2nd Sunday of September. Unless further instruction from diocese 

recommends waiting.  Need to have church cleaned, communicate plans to parishioners. Will form 

committee to develop plans. 

• Sheep/shepherd group online gatherings 

o Restart meet-ups in September with zoom meetings, can be any day or time. 

 

RECTOR’S WARDEN’S REPORT         7:47 pm 

• January vestry elections – there will be 2 openings in January 

• Audit for 2019 – Janet Redden offered to train people this year. Janet and George Newnam will perform the 

audit 

 

ACCOUNTING WARDEN’S REPORT        7:52 pm 

• Financial reports (submitted electronically) 

• Parishioners contributions are on track, thank you to everyone.  Property income lower due to no rentals. 

Expenses continue to be less than expected.   

• Need to review rectory repairs and decide what can be repaired.    

• Mary Hobart made a motion to accept the minutes. 

• Steve Drabkowski second.  

• Motion Passed 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

STEWARDSHIP           8:05 pm                        

• Report submitted electronically 

• Stewardship letter for 2021 – agreed very well written 

• Would like 1-2 parishioners write their thoughts on St. George’s 
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BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS         8:09 pm 

 

• Attic was bone dry 

• Some water in basement 

• Ark – upstairs no problems, some water from main room to one classroom.  Appointment to review water 

seal and remediation early September.  Gutter cleaning being setup and one gutter needs repair.  

• Stained glass window repair continuing as planned.   

 

SOCIAL, OUTREACH, CALENDAR, AND COMMUNICATIONS     8:13 pm 

• Outreach requested additional budget for 2021, will be reviewed by the finance committee 

• BYOM will be revisited in September 

 

SHEEP CONCERNS           8:16 pm 

• Follow up with sheep as a check-in 

 

AFFIRMATIONS           8:21 pm 

• Paul Joslin for taking care of the church today 

 

ADJOURNMENT                           8:22 pm 

• Andy Coonradt made motion to adjourn  

• Mary Hobart second the motion  

• Meeting adjourned at 8:23 pm.  

 


